
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Under the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to
Information) (England) Regulations 2012, Notice is hereby given that the following item
will be considered at a meeting of the Cabinet on Wednesday 14th July, having not
previously appeared on the Forward Plan:

• Humber Freeport – Outline Business Case

This item could not reasonably wait until the next ordinary meeting of Cabinet due to the Freeport
being a key pan-Humber regeneration matter which is subject to a staged process of
implementation. The Humber Freeport proposal is one of only 8 across the country. Recent
published guidance from MHCLG states that a further detailed business case should be
submitted to government by the end of July 2021.

Given the high profile, significant benefits and opportunities, it is important that the Council does
not fall foul of such timeframes. Therefore the general exception process is supported so as to
enable a decision to support the submission of the business case and wider delegations to
ensure timely implementation generally.

Therefore these items will be considered under the General Exception rules, as laid out in
the Regulations.

The Chair of the Economy Scrutiny Panel was informed as required under the
Regulations, on 2nd July, 2021.

ROB WALSH

CHIEF EXECUTIVE


